

Ambition, Altruism, Achievement







Incorporating: Codsall Community High School, Bilbrook CE Middle School & Perton Middle School Executive Headteacher: Mr A Harding BA (Hons) NPQH

Dear Parents/Carers.

I am delighted to welcome you to the new term and hope that you have been able to enjoy some rest and family time during the summer. We hope that students are feeling ready for the new term and all the opportunities it will bring; we are very much looking forward to welcoming them back in to school and integrating our new students in to our Perton Middle School family.

As you will know from previous correspondence, I shall be continuing in the role of Acting Headteacher for this academic year. I am very proud to undertake this role; we have a very clear vision for the next stages of our school journey and we look forward to your support and involvement to enable us to do this together.

There have been several improvements to the school buildings over the summer break which I am sure that the children will value as they have made quite a difference to the aesthetics of the school which was looking a little tired. We have also made a few changes to the school day to enable form time to run at the start of the day which will be helpful if students need to speak to form tutors as they arrive for school. We also welcome two new members of staff: Miss Williams who will teach much of the Art timetable and Miss Cowern who will be teaching English predominantly. We have also restructured our pastoral leadership so that we now have two Phase Leaders: Mr Rowley KS2 and Mr Green KS3.

Those of you with children in years 6, 7 and 8 will know that we have experienced some issues with our texting system and the SIMS App that was activated to resolve the text problem. Unfortunately, this has not been as successful as we hoped so we are looking at other, more reliable options. As this is potentially a costly investment, we need to ensure that the option we choose is the right one. In the meantime, we will post important information on the website, Facebook and the SIMS App, so please check regularly and call reception or email your child's form tutor if you need clarification. Staff are also available on the school gate in a morning and at the end of the school day and can be contacted via reception or email. Please talk to us if you have any questions or worries.

I look forward to working with you and your children over the coming year.

Michelle Burrington Acting Headteacher

M. Burfin

Codsall Community High School

Elliotts Lane, Codsall, Staffordshire WV8 1PQ Tel 01902 907560 • E-mail office@cc-hs.com www.cc-hs.com

Bilbrook CE Middle S

Bilbrook Road, Codsall, Staffordshire, WV8 1EU Tel 01902 840910 • E-mail office@bilbrook.staffs.sch.uk www.bilbrookmiddle.com









Eco-Schools





Gainsborough Drive, Perton, Staffordshire, WV6 7NR Tel 01902 758244 • E-mail office@perton-middle.staffs.sch.uk www.pertonmiddle.com